



Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada dvance Payments

Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -**IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS**

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) - GREENHOUSE **APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT**

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

2.0 APPLICATION: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CO (FIRST INSTALLMENT)	ONDITIONS - IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS
Producer Name:	APP ID:

INSTRUCTIONS

Advances in Installments

- If the advance is required to be given in two or more installments, use this application for the first installment.
- The Producer must submit their Seeded Acreage Report(s) (or any document providing the information on anticipated final production) accompanied by a completed 2nd instalment form (Section 2.10 to 2.17 of the Application) to the Administrator prior to August 31,2022 so as to not be considered in default. If the Production Insurance (PI) Agency does not provide a Seeded Acreage Report(s) for the Agricultural Product(s) on which the Producer is requesting an Advance and if the Administrator has the provision in the Advance Guarantee Agreement to issue the Advance in **one instalment**. Sections 2.1
- through 2.8 of the Application, as appropriate based on the type of security, can be completed for the entire Advance. For Storable Agricultural Products, once the Agricultural Product(s) is in storage, the Producer must complete the Post-Production Report form below (Sections 2.18 and 2.19) and return it to the Administrator by November 30, 2022.

Security

- If, to secure the Advance, the Producer chooses to use:
 - only Production Insurance (PI), only Sections 2.1, 2.2, 2.3 and 2.8 of this Application need to be completed; or
 - only AgriStability, only Sections 2.1, 2.2, 2.4 and 2.8 of this Application need to be completed; or
 - only l'Assurance stabilisation des revenus agricoles (ASRA), only Sections 2.1, 2.2, 2.5 and 2.8 of this Application need to be completed; or
 - only Global Ag Risk Solutions, only Sections 2.1, 2.2, 2.7 and 2.8 of this Application need to be completed.
- If the Producer chooses to use more than one program to secure an Advance, Sections 2.1 and 2.2 and the Sections that pertain to the relevant programs (2.3 to 2.5, 2.7), as well as Sections 2.6 and 2.8 of the Application need to be completed.
- The Producer must first use their PI (multi-peril coverage is required under APP) coverage to guarantee an Advance before using their AgriStability coverage or coverage from another program.
- Concerning PI, under Section 2.3, the Producer must indicate the insured value for each Agricultural Product or for the basket of products insured. This value compared with the calculation of the Advance based on the anticipated production, will determine the Maximum Eligible Advance amount.

General

- Use the Advance Rate(s) provided by the Administrator.
- The Producer must not have more than one million dollars (\$1,000,000) outstanding in Advances, including as a result of the overlap between Program Years and amounts issued to Related Producers.
- The interest-free Advances are limited to the first one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000) issued per Program Year and will be limited by other interest-free amounts issued to the Producer and/or other Related Producers.
- Advance amounts issued above the first one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000) issued in a Program Year shall be interest-bearing.

CALCULATION OF MAXIMUM - AGRIINSURANCE

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the Agriculture Marketing Programs Act. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Privacy Act and Access to Information Act. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacy-vieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).

Use this application for Advances on Agricultural Products that are In Production other than Livestock using Agrilnsurance, AgriStability, Assurance stabilisation des revenus agricoles (ASRA), and/or Global Ag Risk Solutions as security.





Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada

 Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) – greenhouse APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

							PR	отест	ED "A" ONCE COMPLETED			
2.1 AGRICULTUR	AL PRODUCT		IBLE ADVAN ATED PROD				IGIBLE ADV		E BASED ON NCE			
	Advance Rate	Anticipate	d Production	th	ance based on e Anticipated	Р	I Contract No.		(C)			
Agricultural Product	per Unit (a)	Quantity (b)	Unit of Measure	Pi	roduction per Product (a x b) (A)	1	nsured Value		Maximum Eligible Advance per Product (lesser of A or B)			
PI Coverage per Prod	uct (single coverag	e including o	only one produ	ct)								
	\$			\$		\$			\$			
	\$			\$		\$			\$			
	\$			\$		\$			\$			
	\$			\$		\$			\$			
			Sub-total	A1	\$	B1	\$		C1 Total of (C) for all Products \$			
									φ			
PI Coverage per Bask	et of Crops (single	coverage in	cluding more th	nan on	e product)	n						
	\$			\$		\$			Maximum Eligible			
	\$			\$					Advance for all of those			
	\$			\$					Products (lesser of A2 or B2)			
			Sub-total	A2	\$	B2	\$		C2 \$			
					(A1 + A2)	_	(B1 + B2)					
			Total	Α	\$	В	\$					
			Maximu	m Elig	ible Advance thro	ough PI (to	otal of C1 + C2)	D	\$			
2.4 CALCULATIO	N OF MAXIMUN	I - AGRIST	FABILITY									
Instructions						Agri	Stability ID:					
✓ If the AgriStability	Administrator has pr	ovided the Pr	roducer's:									
Final Refer	ence Margin with All	owable Expe	nses ao to Secti	ion 24	1 then to Section	2 / 3 of th	Application: or					
			<u>11363</u> go to Secti	011 2.4.		2.4.5 01 1	ie Application, of					
	-				-				tion 2.4.3 of the Application.			
remai		move the Alle	owable Expense						Program Year Margins for the Margin years and average			
	Producer does not h e years provided.	ave five year	s of Program Ye	ear Mar	gins and Allowable	e Expense	es, calculate the a	verag	es based on the information			
• Where the	Producer ends up w	ith a negative	e AgriStability Re	eferenc	e Margin, go to Se	ction 2.4.4	4.					
If the Prod the covera	ucer has received ar ge available under th	ny interim pay ne program ir	ments for the Ag Section 2.4.5.	griStab	ility Program Year	or anticipa	ated ASRA paym	ents, t	they must be deducted from			
2.4.1 Producer's Refe	rence Margin — if P	rovided by t	he AgriStability	y Admi	inistrator							
			AgriStabilit	v Refe	rence Margin (if r	not know	n enter \$0.00)	E §))			

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the *Agriculture Marketing Programs Act*. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act* (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Privacy Act* and *Access to Information Act*. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact. Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacy-vieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).





Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada

Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) – GREENHOUSE APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

										Prot	ECT	TED "A" ONCE COMPLETED
						1	Agri	Stability All	owable Expenses	F	9	\$
2.4.2 Calculation	s when estimating Agri	Stab	ility Co	/era	ge from the I	Producer's <u>E</u>	nrol	ment Notic	2			
AgriStability Reference Margin and Allowable Expenses CalculationCalculate using the Olympic Average (exclude the High and Low PYM and corresponding AE years)										Average (\$)		
Progra	am Year Margin (PYM)			\$		\$		\$		Е		\$
Allov	vable Expenses (AE)			\$		\$		\$		F		\$
2.4.3 Use this ca	Iculation if the Reference	ce Ma	argin (E) is F	Positive (<u>grea</u>	ater than 0)						
		E	Estimate	e Agr	riStability Po	sitive Margir	n Co	verage	E x 49%	G	\$	
		E	stimate	Agri	iStability Neg	gative Margir	n Co	verage	F x 70%	н	ş	
				Est	imated Total	AgriStability	/ Co	verage	G + H	I	\$	\$
					Agris	Stability Cove	erag	e Limit (greater of E or I)	J	\$	\$
2.4.4 Use this ca	Iculation if the Reference	e Ma	argin (E) is N	Negative (<u>les</u>	s than 0)						
		Cal	culated	Agri	iStability Neg	gative Margir	n Co	verage	E + F	к	\$	\$
	AgriStability	Cov	erage L	imit	Used to Calc	ulate the AP	P A	dvance	K x 70%	J	\$	\$
2.4.5 Reference	Margin Adjustments											
			AgriSta	bility	/ Interim Pay	ments Recei	ved	To-Date (if	none enter \$0.00)	L	\$	5
	Anticipated ASF	RA Pa	ayments	s Du	ring the Prog	gram Year (Q	ueb	ec Only) (if	none enter \$0.00)	м	\$	5
	Махі	mum	n AgriSt	abilit	ty Security A	vailable to S	ecu	re an APP A	Advance J – L – M	N	\$	5
					Maxi	imum Eligible	e AF	P Advance	(lesser of A or N)	Р	\$	5
2.5 CALCULAT	ION OF MAXIMUM -	L'AS	SURA	NCE	STABILIS	ATION DES	RE	VENUS A	GRICOLES (ASR	A) –	Q	UÉBEC ONLY
ASRA PIN												
If the Producer participates in ASRA and	Stabilized Income	x	100%	x	Quantity	Units of Measure		ASRA P	ayments Received To-Date		=	Maximum ASRA Security Available
AgriStability	\$							\$			Q	\$
If the Producer participates in	Stabilized Income	x	60%	x	Quantity	Units of Measure	_	ASRA P	ayments Received To-Date	I	=	Maximum ASRA Security Available
ASRA ONLY	\$							\$			R	\$
Maximum S	ecurity available throug	jh AS	SRA (P	or Q	depending o						S	\$
		_					-		ce (lesser of A or s	5)	Т	\$
2.6 CALCULA	TION OF MAXIMUI	VI —							DVANCE AgriStability (B+F	0)	U	\$
						-		<u> </u>	Québec only (B+		v	\$
	Maxim				-				Québec only (P+)	-	w	\$
			Jeany				-		A or of (U, V, or V	-	x	\$
2.7 CALCULA	TION OF MAXIMU	M - 0	GLOB		-				• • •			
GARS Contract					ective Date		(-	Policy Expiry Date			
					Enter Val	ue of GARS	nsu	rance Cont	ract Y			
							-					

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the *Agriculture Marketing Programs Act*. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act* (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Privacy Act* and *Access to Information Act*. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact. Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy. Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacy-vieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).



Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) – GREENHOUSE APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

6000 SMALL SCALE FOOD PROCESSOR

				PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED
	Maximum Eligible Advance Issued (lesser of	f A or Y)	Z	
2.8	8 MAXIMUM ELIGIBLE ADVANCE			
~	The Advance can only be issued in one installment (i.e. 100%) if the seeded acreage can be c	confirmed pr	rior to re	questing the Advance.
~	If the Advance is issued in two installments, the 1st Advance instalment cannot exceed 60% of	of the Maxim	num Eligi	ible Advance.
	Enter Maximum Elizi			
	Enter Maximum Eligi (Enter Maximum Eligible Advance from Section 2.3, 2.4.5, 2			\$
	Proportion of Advance attributed to 1 (to be filled in by the A			%
	1 st INSTALLMENT OF PRODUCTIO	N ADVANO	CE =	\$
2.8	3.1 ADVANCE REQUESTED BY PRODUCER 2.8.2 ADVAN	ICE ISSUE	ED BY A	ADMINISTRATOR
\$	\$			

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the *Agriculture Marketing Programs Act*. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act* (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Privacy Act* and *Access to Information Act*. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact. Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacy-vieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).





Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada dvance Payments

Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -**IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS**

Program

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) - GREENHOUSE **APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT**

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

2.9 TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THE REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the Administrator granting an Advance pursuant to the provisions of the Advance Payments Program, the parties hereunto agree as follows:

Important Terms 1.

- 1.1. "AAFC" means Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada.
- 1.2. "Administrator" means Small Scale Food Processor Association
- 1.3. "Advance" means, for the purpose of this Application and Repayment Agreement, an Eligible Advance based on expected or actual production, as applicable, of an eligible Agricultural Product which is In Production per Subsections 1.14 of these Terms and Conditions or which is Storable per Subsection 1.24 of Terms and Conditions.
- 1.4. "Advance Rate on Non-storable Agricultural Product" means the rate of issuance applicable to Advances on Non-storable Agricultural Products issued prior to October31, 2022.
- 1.5. "Advance Rate on Storable Agricultural Product" means the rate of issuance applicable to Advance on Storable Agricultural Products issued prior to October 31, 2022.
- 1.6. "AMPA" means Agricultural Marketing Programs Act.
- "APP" means the Advance Payments Program.
 "Application" means Section 1 and Subsections 2.0 to 2.8 of this Application and Repayment Agreement and, where applicable, Subsections 2.10 to 2.17 of this Application and Repayment Agreement and Subsections 2.18 to 2.19 of this Application and Repayment Agreement.
- 1.9. "BRM Program Coverage Report" means a report from the Agency responsible for the administration of the Eligible BRM Program used as security in case of default, attesting to the amount of Security available under the Eligible BRM Program and wherein the Producer demonstrates their participation in the Eligible BRM program.
- 1.10. "Eligible Advance" means the Advance the Producer is entitled to as stated in either Section 2.8, 2.17 or 2.19 of the Application, as applicable.
- 1.11. "Eligible BRM Program" means an eligible Business Risk Management program, as listed in the AMPA schedule or otherwise made eligible by regulation for which the Producer declares being a participant and that is used by the Producer as security on an Advance on an Agricultural Product.
- 1.12. "ESCAP" means the Enhanced Spring Credit Advance Program.
- 1.13. "Her Majesty' means Her Majesty the Queen in Right of Canada.
- 1.14. 'In-Production" means the Agricultural Product listed in either Section 2.1 or 2.10 of the Application, as applicable, which is not yet produced.
- 1.15. "Minister" means the Minister of Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada or any person authorized to act on his or her behalf.
- 1.16. "Non-storable Agricultural Product" means the Agricultural Product classified as Non-Storable under the program, and as listed in either Section 2.1 or 2.10 of the Application, as applicable.
- 1.17. "Post-Production" means the Agricultural Product listed in Section 2.19 of the Application, which has been produced and is in storage.
- 1.18. "Producer" means the individual or Corporation/Cooperative/Partnership identified in Part 1 of this Repayment Agreement.
- 1.19. "Production Period" means the period used for the purpose of the issuing and repayment of Advances for and Agricultural Product under this Repayment Agreement, which commences on November 1, 2021 and terminates on April 30, 2023).
- 1.20. "Program Year" means the period used to manage program limits as per Subsections 9(1) and 20(1) of the AMPA and, for the purpose of this Repayment Agreement, this period is 2022, which commences on November 1, 2021 and terminates on April 30, 2023.
- 1.21. "Repayment Agreement" means the completed Application and these Terms and Conditions signed by the Producer and an authorized representative of the Administrator.
- 1.22. "SCAP" means the Spring Credit Advance Program.
- 1.23. "Seeded Acreage Report" means a report from an Eligible BRM Program agency wherein the Producer identifies the amount of the Agricultural Product currently in production in order to calculate final entitlements for an Advance.
- 1.24. "Storable Agricultural Product" means the Agricultural Product classified as Storable under the program, and as listed in Sections 2.1, 2.10 or 2.19 of the Application, as applicable.
- 1.25. "Terms and Conditions" means the content of Section 2.9 of this Application and Repayment Agreement.

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the Agriculture Marketing Programs Act. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Privacy Act and Access to Information Act. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacyvieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).

SMALL SCALE FOOD PROCESSOR



Program

Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada

dvance Payments Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -**IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS**

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) - GREENHOUSE **APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT**

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

2.9 TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THE REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

2. Issuance of the Advance

- 2.1. In cases where the Producer cannot identify, upon the execution of this Repayment Agreement by the Administrator, the amount of the Agricultural Product(s) currently in production, the Administrator shall make an installment of a percentage (no more than 60 percent) of the estimated Maximum Eligible Advance on the Agricultural Product(s) as specified in Section 2.8 of the Application and using the Advance Rate(s) on the Agricultural Product(s), upon the execution of this Repayment Agreement by the Administrator.
- 2.2. In cases where the Producer can identify, upon the execution of this Repayment Agreement by the Administrator, the amount of the Agricultural Product(s) currently in production, then the Administrator shall make an Advance of up to the entire (100 percent) estimated Maximum Eligible Advance on the Agricultural Product(s) as stated in Section 2.8 of the Application and using the Advance Rate(s) on the Agricultural Product(s), upon the execution of this Repayment Agreement by the Administrator.
- 2.3. In all instances, the Producer must provide a BRM Program Coverage Report demonstrating participation in the Eligible BRM Program(s) listed in Sections 2.3 to 2.7 of the Application, as applicable, and have sufficient security available related to the Agricultural Product(s) to justify the Advance in accordance with the amount stated in section 2.8 of the Application.
- 2.4. Before August 31, 2022aaaaau, Producers securing the Advance with Production Insurance shall provide a copy of a Seeded Acreage Report(s), confirming the actual acres planted or other current production, as applicable. For Producers using an Eligible BRM Program as security where a Seeded Acreage Report is not available, they must provide a signed declaration confirming the actual acres planted or other current production, as applicable, and consent to an inspection at the discretion of the Administrator.
- 2.5. Based on the information contained in the document required under Subsection 2.4 of these Terms and Conditions, the Administrator shall recalculate the Maximum Eligible Advance in accordance with Sections 2.10 to 2.17 of the Application, and may issue a second installment to the Producer equal to no more than the recalculated Maximum Eligible Advance less the installment referred to in Subsection 2.1 of these Terms and Conditions, and less any other Advance issued to the Producer for the same Agricultural Product(s) from any other Administrator. In cases where the Producer did not receive an Advance as stipulated under Section 2.1 of these Terms and Conditions and is compliant with Section 2.2 of these Terms and Conditions, the Administrator may issue to the Producer an Advance of up to the recalculated Maximum Eligible Advance less any other Advance issued to the Producer for the same Agricultural Product(s) from any other Administrator.
- Should the documents required under Section 2.4 of these Terms and Conditions demonstrate that the acreage seeded or planted is 2.6. not sufficient to justify the outstanding Advance issued to the Producer under Section 2.1 or, through no fault of the Producer, the coverage amount under the Eligible BRM Program or the value of the Agricultural Product(s) once produced, are not sufficient to justify the outstanding Advance, the Administrator shall notify the Producer that they are in overpayment and have thirty (30) calendar days to repay the part of the outstanding amount of the Advance that exceeds the reduced coverage amount by more than the greater of ten thousand dollars (\$10,000) or ten percent (10%) of the total amount of the Advance or, if eligible, make application for an Advance on another Agricultural Product(s) and have the proceeds applied to the deficit. Failing this, the Producer will be declared in default.
- 2.7. Where an Advance is issued on a Storable Agricultural Product(s) that is In Production at the time of the Advance, as stipulated under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.5 of these Terms and Conditions, and is outstanding under the APP, the Producer shall submit a Post-Production Report on or before August 31, 2022 confirming the actual production held in storage by the Producer, or otherwise be declared in default.
- 28 Should the Post-Production Report stipulated in Section 2.7 demonstrate that the Agricultural Product(s) in storage is not sufficient, through no fault of the Producer, to justify the Advance issued to the Producer when the Product was in Production, the Administrator shall notify the Producer that they are in overpayment and have thirty (30) calendar days to repay the part of the outstanding amount of the Advance that exceeds the reduced coverage amount by the greater of ten thousand dollars (\$10,000) or ten percent (10%) of the total amount of the Advance or, if eligible, make application for an Advance on another Agricultural Product(s) and have the proceeds applied to the deficit. Failing this, the Producer will be declared in default.
- Where applicable, the Administrator shall issue an Advance on a Storable Agricultural Product(s) in Post-Production calculated in 2.9. accordance with Section 2.19 of the Application and using the Advance Rate(s) specific to that Storable Agricultural Product(s) -Post-Production. The Producer must have sufficient Agricultural Product in storage to cover the value of the Advance.
- 2.10. Any Advance on an eligible Non-storable or Storable Agricultural Product, or any instalment of such an Advance, shall be issued in accordance with the dates specified in Subsection 1.4 or 1.5 of these Terms and Conditions, as applicable.
- 2.11 In applying for an Advance, the Administrator will charge the Producer an application fee of \$675.00 plus GST of \$33.75.
- 2.12. The Administrator may, with the consent of the producers, redistribute advances among related producers in order to maximize the interest-free benefits. Consent shall be provided through the signing of Part 3 (Declaration) of this Application and Repayment Agreement. Redistribution of advances in this way is not retroactive, but shall take effect on the day the change is made by the Administrator. The Administrator will notify affected producers of the resulting changes to their advances.

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the Agriculture Marketing Programs Act. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Privacy Act and Access to Information Act. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacyvieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).





Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada dvance Payments

Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -**IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS**

Program

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) - GREENHOUSE **APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT**

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

2.9 TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THE REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

3. Repayment of the Advance

- 3.1. The Producer shall fully repay the amount of the Advance as specified in Section 2.8 of the Application, including accumulated interest and any fees or costs charged to the Producer, to the Administrator by the end of the Production Period in accordance with the following:
 - 3.1.a. where an Agricultural Product(s), in respect of which the Advance is made, is **sold to a buyer** named by the Administrator, by authorizing each buyer to withhold from such proceeds an amount in respect of each sold unit of Agricultural Product(s) and at the Advance Rate(s) in effect at the time the Advance was issued (per Section 2.1 of the Application), and to remit to the Administrator such amounts withheld until all the Advances made to the Producer and the interest payable by the Producer on those Advances are repaid; or
 - 3.1.b. where the Producer otherwise sells or disposes of that portion of Agricultural Product(s) in respect of which the Advance is made, by paying directly to the Administrator for each unit of Agricultural Product(s) within thirty (30) calendar days of receipt of payment an amount at the Advance Rate(s) in effect at the time the Advance was issued (per Section 2.1 of the Application) until all the Advances made to the Producer and the interest payable by the Producer on those Advances are repaid. Each repayment should be supported by proof of sale;
 - 3.1.c. where the Producer has assigned or otherwise agreed to transfer, payments from an Eligible BRM Program listed in Sections 2.3 to 2.7 of the Application, as applicable, the Producer agrees that that these payments will be applied by the Administrator, within five (5) calendar days of receipt, until the amount of the outstanding Advance and the interest payable by the Producer is repaid. The Administrator will reimburse any amount received from the Eligible BRM Program in excess of the outstanding Advance to the Producer within seven (7) calendar days of receipt.
- Where Agricultural Product(s) in respect of which an Advance was made is sold or disposed of, the Producer shall provide proof of 3.2 sale or disposal documentation to the Administrator no later than twenty-one (21) calendar days after the end of the applicable Production Period. A repayment schedule may be used on lieu of the requirement for the Producer to provide proof of sale, especially where the Agricultural Product(s) is Non-Storable.
- In addition to the mandatory payments under Paragraphs 3.1.a, or 3.1.b, above, the Producer may choose to reimburse the Advance: 33
 - 3.3.a. by making a repayment(s) without proof of sale prior to or on the last day of the Production Period of up to the greater of \$10,000 or ten percent (10%) of the total amount of the Advance issued. If the Producer chooses to repay an amount in excess of such amounts without proof of sale for the Agricultural Product(s), the Producer will be charged an interest penalty at the rate outlined in Paragraph 6.1.c of these Terms and Conditions, on the excess amount from the day the Advance was issued to the day the repayment was made. The Producer shall have thirty (30) calendar days to pay the interest penalty or be declared in default;
 - 3.3.b by paying directly to the Administrator any amount received by the Producer under an Eligible BRM Program; or
 - 3.3.c. by paying directly to the Administrator any amount received by the Producer, not exceeding the proceeds evidenced by proof of sale;
 - 3.3.d. notwithstanding Paragraph 3.2.a of these Terms and Conditions, by making a repayment without providing proof of sale if the Administrator is satisfied that the Agricultural Product(s), in respect of which the Advance was made, has not been disposed of by the Producer at the time of the repayment. As such, third-party verification will need to be provided or an inspection conducted, and may be at the expense of the Producer, including the Administrator's inspection fee of \$175.00; or
 - 3.3.e. notwithstanding Paragraph 3.3.a of these Terms and Conditions, by making a repayment without providing proof of sale for Advance(s) taken on the Agricultural Product(s) listed in the attached schedule from the beginning of the Production Period until January 1,2023 or until the end of the Production Period, whichever is earlier, provided that the Producer is able to confirm the units in production to the satisfaction of the Administrator.
- In the event that the Producer repays the amount of the Advance to the Administrator by selling the Agricultural Product(s), or part of 3.4. the Agricultural Product(s) to a buyer(s) in the manner described in Paragraph 3.1.a of these Terms and Conditions, the Producer shall:
 - 3.4.a. indicate in writing to the Administrator to which buyer(s), named by the Administrator, the Agricultural Product(s) will be sold, prior to selling the said product(s) to such buyer(s);
 - 3.4.b. notify the Administrator immediately upon receiving any information to the effect that said buyer(s) is not promptly remitting to the Administrator the amount so withheld; and
 - 3.4.c. remain liable to the Administrator for repayment of any part of the Advance where said buyer(s) has failed to remit to the Administrator that part of the Advance withheld by it pursuant to its Agreement with the Administrator.

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the Agriculture Marketing Programs Act. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Privacy Act and Access to Information Act. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacyvieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).





Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada

s Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) – Greenhouse APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

2.9 TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THE REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

- 3.5 The Producer agrees that the full amount of repayments received by the Administrator will be applied first to the portion of the Advance on which the Minister pays the interest (interest-free) until it is repaid, before being applied to any other amount owing under this Repayment Agreement.
- 3.6 If a Producer that is an individual (sole proprietor) dies or is declared legally incapable of making decisions, no interest penalty will be applied for failing to provide proof of sale or documentation of disposal.

4. Security Interests

- 4.1 The Producer hereby grants a continuing security interest in the Agricultural Product(s) used to obtain the Advance, and in any Agricultural Product(s) produced in a subsequent Production Period by the Producer and all proceeds of such, to the Administrator to secure repayment of the debt owing to the Administrator arising from this Repayment Agreement. The Producer declares that the Administrator's security interest in the Agricultural Product(s) shall rank prior to the interest of any other secured creditor. The Producer confirms that signed priority agreements have been obtained from all secured creditors who have or may be entitled to a security interest in the Agricultural Product ranking ahead of the Administrator, including those listed in Section 1.7 of the Application or otherwise identified through lien search. The Producer agrees that upon default, the Administrator has the right to seize the Producer's Agricultural Product(s), and any Agricultural Product(s) produced in a subsequent Producer's debt owing to the Administrator arising from this Repayment Agreement, including interest and any legal default management costs, until fully repaid.
- 4.2 To further secure the Advance, the Producer hereby irrevocably assigns:
 - 4.2.1 for all Eligible BRM Programs listed in Section 2.3 to 2.7 of the Application, as applicable, with the exception of AgriStability and ASRA, their current year payments under the Eligible BRM Program(s) to the Administrator to secure repayment of the debt owing by the Producer to the Administrator arising from this Repayment Agreement; or
 - 4.2.2 where the Eligible BRM Program(s) listed in Section 2.3 to 2.7 of the Application, as applicable, are AgriStability and/or ASRA, their current year, and any future year, payments under the Eligible BRM Program(s) to the Administrator to secure repayment of the debt owing by the Producer to the Administrator arising from this Repayment Agreement.

The Producer agrees that these BRM Program payments will be paid automatically to the Administrator until the debt owing by the Producer to the Administrator arising from this Repayment Agreement is repaid in full. The Producer declares that the assignment of these BRM Program payments to the Administrator takes priority over any other security interest. The Producer confirms that all necessary signed priority agreements with any secured creditor have been obtained such that the Administrator's security interest in these BRM Program payments shall rank in priority to any other interests. The Producer agrees and understands that the Administrator may register financing statement(s) on these BRM Program payments at such provincial Property Security registries as the Administrator determines advisable. The Producer hereby waives all rights to receive from the Administrator a copy of any financing statement or confirmation statement issued at any time respecting the Administrator's security interest in these BRM Program payments.

- 4.3 Through no fault of the Producer, should the quantity of the Agricultural Product(s) used to secure the Advance not be sufficient to justify the outstanding Advance, the Administrator shall notify the Producer that they have **thirty (30) calendar days** to either repay the part of the outstanding amount of the Advance that exceeds the reduced coverage or make application for an advance on another Agricultural Product(s) and have the proceeds of the advance amount applied to the deficit. Failing this, the Producer will be declared in default.
- 4.4 Should the quantity of the Agricultural Product(s) used to secure the Advance be reduced, through an act of the Producer, and not be sufficient to justify the outstanding Advance, the Producer will be immediately declared in default.
- 4.5 Where a Reseeding Benefit is available and the Producer suffers a loss prior to the associated reseeding deadline, the Producer agrees to reseed in order to ensure that they continue to qualify for a full crop insurance indemnity should additional losses be experienced. Otherwise the Producer will be considered in an overpayment situation on the unsecured amount and will have **thirty** (30) calendar days from the reseeding deadline to repay the part of the outstanding amount of the Advance that exceeds the reduced coverage amount by the greater of ten thousand dollars (\$10,000) or ten percent (10%) of the total amount of the Advance or, if eligible, make application for an Advance on another Agricultural Product(s) and have the proceeds applied to the deficit. Failing this, the Producer will be declared in default.
- 4.6 For the purposes of giving effect to any of the Producer's undertakings under the Repayment Agreement, notably concerning the priority agreement, the security and assignment of rights, the Producer shall make, execute and deliver to the Administrator any documents or agreements as the Administrator may reasonably request, including security agreements, assignments and financing statements.

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the *Agriculture Marketing Programs Act*. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act* (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Privacy Act* and *Access to Information Act*. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact. Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacy-vieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act. Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).



PART 2C: Advance INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS

Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada

Program

dvance Payments

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) – GREENHOUSE APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada

paiements anticipés

Programme de

2.9 TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THE REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

4.7 With the exception of addressing an overpayment as per Section 4.3, the Agricultural Product(s) used to secure an advance cannot be changed following receipt by the Administrator of the BRM Program Coverage Report, or of other means of confirmation of Production Units, and, per Sections 2.1 and 2.5 of these Terms and Conditions, payment to the Producer of either the second installment or 100 percent of the Maximum Eligible Advance.

5. Default

- 5.1. The Administrator shall declare a Producer in default and immediately inform the Producer of the same, if the Producer:
 - 5.1.a. provides false or misleading information to the Administrator for the purpose of obtaining a guaranteed Advance, or evading compliance with an undertaking to repay amounts owing;
 - 5.1.b. is, in the Administrator's opinion, at fault for causing or contributing to a decrease in the value of the security taken by the Administrator on the Advance(s) taken under this Repayment Agreement, and, as a result, in the opinion of the Administrator, the value of the security is less than the amount outstanding on the Advance(s);
 - 5.1.c. has not met all of the obligations under the Repayment Agreement within **twenty one (21) calendar days** after the day on which the Administrator mails or delivers a notice to the Producer stating that the Producer has had, in the opinion of the Administrator, adequate opportunity to meet the obligation, and requesting that the Producer meet it;
 - 5.1.d. has not met all their obligations under the Repayment Agreement at the end of the Production Period for which the Advance was made;
 - 5.1.e. has recently filed a notice of intention to make a proposal or made a proposal under the *Bankruptcy and Insolvency Act*, is subject to a receiving order under that Act, or is bankrupt, or is seeking protection under any other insolvency or bankruptcy related statute and has not met their obligations under the Repayment Agreement; or
 - 5.1.f. at any time breaches irremediably any substantial obligation under the Repayment Agreement or under a Stay of Default.
- 5.2. Upon default, the Producer is liable to the Administrator for:
 - 5.2.a. the outstanding amount of the guaranteed Advance;
 - 5.2.b. the interest specified and at the rates specified in Subsection 6.2 of these Terms and Conditions on the outstanding amount of the Advance, calculated from the date the Advance was issued until the Advance is repaid;
 - 5.2.c. the costs incurred by the Administrator to recover the outstanding amount and interest, including legal costs approved by the Minister, which may be recovered from the Producer in the form of a **default management fee** of \$175.00. Where applicable, the default management fee is due to the Administrator no later than 30 **calendar days** following the date the Producer is notified of the fee.
- 5.3 The Producer agrees that upon default, based on the assignment set out in Section 2.3 to 2.7 of the Application and Subsection 4.2. of the Terms and Conditions, the Administrator has the right to use the amounts payable to the Producer under the Eligible BRM Program for the repayment of the amount of the Advance plus interest costs provided for in this Repayment Agreement. Such assignments will be registered at the time of the Advance.
- 5.4. If the Producer is declared in default and the Minister makes payment under the guarantee, the Minister is subrogated to all rights of the Administrator against the defaulted Producer and against any other persons liable under this Repayment Agreement. The Producer is liable to the Minister for the amounts as set out in Subsection 5.2 of these Terms and Conditions, as well as the costs incurred by the Minister to recover these amounts, including legal costs.
- 5.5. For the purpose of this Repayment Agreement, the following ineligibility period requirements of will be applied by the Administrator: 5.5.a. **No ineligibility period** where the defaulted Advance is repaid within six (6) months of being declared in default;
 - 5.5.b. An ineligibility period of **one (1) year from the date of full repayment** where the defaulted Advance is repaid beyond six (6) months of being declared in default;
 - 5.5.c. An ineligibility period of **two (2) years from the date of full repayment** where the Producer has defaulted twice within the last three (3) years that the Producer has participated in the program;
 - 5.5.d. An ineligibility period of **three (3) years from the date of full repayment** to AAFC where the defaulted file has been paid under the guarantee by the Minister;
 - 5.5.e. An ineligibility period of **six (6) years from the date of recovery** of the debt in accordance with the terms a compromise settlement;
 - 5.5.f. An ineligibility period of **three (3) years from the date of <u>full repayment</u> where the Minister has had to write off the Producer's debt under the program; or**
 - 5.5.g. An ineligibility period of **seven (7) years from the date of discharge** where the Producer has declared bankruptcy under the *Bankruptcy and Insolvency Act*, or under any other insolvency or bankruptcy related statute such as the *Companies' Creditors Arrangement Act*.

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the *Agriculture Marketing Programs Act*. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act* (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Privacy Act* and *Access to Information Act*. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact. Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacy-vieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act. Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).





Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada

s Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: Advance INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) – GREENHOUSE APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

2.9 TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THE REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

5.6. Pursuant to Section 23(4) of the AMPA, the Producer agrees that if they reside in a province where the legislation allows for the extension of the limitation period, to extend the limitation period of six (6) years from the day on which the Minister is subrogated as per section 5 of the Terms and Conditions of the Application and Repayment Agreement for the purpose of initiating actions or proceedings to recover any amounts owed to the Crown.

6. Interest Rate

- 6.1. The interest payable by the Producer during the Program Year while in compliance with the AMPA and this Repayment Agreement will be:
 - 6.1.a. Zero percent (0%) on the amount designated as interest-free;
 - 6.1.b. Zero percent plus one half on the amount designated as interest-bearing. If the interest rate negotiated with the Vancity [Lender Name] is different than what is charged to the Producer by the SSFPA, the difference should be used to cover the costs of administering the APP;
 - 6.1.c. Prime +1 percent in penalty interest in the event the Producer chooses to repay an amount in excess of the limit outlined in Paragraph 3.3.a. of these Terms and Conditions without providing proof of sale. The penalty interest will be applied to the amount in excess of the limit from the date the Advance was issued to the day the repayment was made and shall be paid by the Producer to the Administrator no later than **twenty-one (21) calendar days** of the end of the Production Period; and
 - 6.1.d. Prime plus one half percent in penalty interest in the event that the Producer, with respect to the requirements in Section 3.1.b., is late making a repayment. The penalty interest will be applied to the amount that was repaid late over the number of days it was late. The penalty shall be paid by the Producer to the Administrator no later than **twenty-one (21) calendar days** from the end of the Production Period.
- 6.2. In the event that the Producer is declared in default, the interest payable by the Producer will be:
 - 6.2.a. the Vancity [Lender Name] Prime Rate plus one percent (Prime +1%) on the amount of the outstanding balance from the date the Advance was issued to the date the Producer was declared in default; and
 - 6.2.b.Prime plus one percent on the amount of the outstanding Producer's liability from the date of default until the Advance, interest and all costs of collection are repaid in full.
- 6.3 In the event where the Producer is declared in default, the Minister makes payment under the guarantee and the Minister is subrogated the rights of the Administrator, the prime rate referenced in Paragraph 6.2.b will change from the prime rate of the Administrator's Lender to the average aggregated prime rate ("Prime business" rate) as published in the Daily Digest on the website of the Bank of Canada.
- 6.4 The Government of Canada will cease to pay the interest on the interest-free amount referred to in Section 6.1.a.:
 - 6.4.a. The day the Producer repays the advance;
 - 6.4.b. The day the Producer defaults on the advance; or
 - 6.4.c. The end of the Production Period.

7. General Provisions

- 7.1. The Producer agrees to provide the Administrator with any information requested by the Administrator to substantiate the statements made within this Application to further satisfy eligibility requirements. Failure to provide such documentation as requested by the Administrator may result in a rejection of the application or in being declared in default if the Advance has been issued.
- 7.2. The Producer is aware that a recalculation of the Advance may occur based on changes to market prices and that it could result in an overpayment with either a repayment or application of a new advance against the overpayment amount being required within thirty (30) calendar days.
- 7.3. The Advance under this Repayment Agreement is deemed to have been granted on that portion of the Producer's Agricultural Product(s) first sold. The Producer shall not dispose of any other part of this Agricultural Product(s), in any manner, before disposing of that portion of the Agricultural Product(s) for which the Advance was received. This means that a repayment must be made by the Producer with the first sale of the Agricultural Product(s).
- 7.4. This Repayment Agreement shall commence upon approval and execution of this Repayment Agreement by the Administrator, and shall terminate upon repayment of all amounts provided for in this Repayment Agreement.
- 7.5. The Administrator or its authorized agent has the right to perform credit checks on the Producer and inspect the Agricultural Product at any time while the Producer has advances outstanding under the program.
- 7.6. The Producer shall give immediate notice to the Administrator of any material loss, destruction or damage to the Agricultural Product(s). If the Agricultural Product(s) or a portion of the Agricultural Product(s) for which an Advance was made ceases to be in marketable condition, the Producer shall be subject to the actions set out in Sections 4.3. or 4.4. of the Terms and Conditions depending on if the loss, destruction or damage was the Producer's fault or not.

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the *Agriculture Marketing Programs Act*. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act* (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Privacy Act* and *Access to Information Act*. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacy-vieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).





Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada

dvance Payments Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -**IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS**

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) - GREENHOUSE **APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT**

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

2.9 TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THE REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

- 7.7. The Producer shall respect the terms of the Eligible BRM Program(s) used as security and shall ensure the assignment of any payments from the Eligible BRM Program(s) to the Administrator up to the extent of the outstanding Advance, interest and costs/fee. The Producer must notify the Administrator within seven (7) calendar days if further requests for an assignment of the Eligible BRM Program proceeds are made, granted or registered.
- 7.8. This Repayment Agreement shall be interpreted in accordance with the laws of the province of British Colubia, Canada.
- 7.9. The Producer shall have multi-peril insurance coverage on their farming operation, which includes the entire Agricultural Product(s) for which the Advance was made, where the Agricultural Product(s) is stored on the premises. This coverage must be sufficient to cover the full extent of the Advance until the Producer's liability is repaid. If the Agricultural Product(s) is stored off-farm at a commercial storage facility, the Producer must ensure that the commercial storage facility has such insurance.
- 7.10. Whenever the singular or masculine is used throughout this Repayment Agreement, it shall be construed as including the plural, feminine or neutral whenever the context and/or the parties hereto require.
- 7.11. In the event that any part of this Repayment Agreement is found to be invalid by a court of law, then the Producer agrees to be bound by the terms and provisions of the balance of this Repayment Agreement.
- 7.12. This Repayment Agreement shall not terminate by reason of death or disability of the Producer, but shall continue to be binding upon personal representatives to execute any instruments which may be necessary or proper to carry out the purpose and intent of this Repayment Agreement.
- 7.13. Where the Administrator determines that the Producer is insolvent, bankrupt, or has recently filed a notice of intention to make a proposal or has made a proposal under the Bankruptcy and Insolvency Act or is seeking protection under any other insolvency or bankruptcy related statute such as the Companies' Creditors Arrangement Act and the Farm Debt Mediation Act, the Producer's application must be rejected.
- 7.14. No amendment to this Repayment Agreement which may result in the reduction of the value of the security pursuant to Section 4.0 of these Terms and Conditions, other than an amendment to correct a clerical or mathematical error, shall be made without written permission of the Minister, except under the following circumstances:
 - 7.14.a. the value of the Agricultural Product(s) produced has decreased through no fault of the Producer to the extent that it has made it more beneficial to feed the Agricultural Product(s) to the Producer's animals than to sell it; or
 - 7.14.b. the cost of feed has increased to the point where it is more beneficial to feed the Agricultural Product(s) to the Producer's animals than to purchase feed.
- 7.15. Unless authorised by the Minister, any amendment to the Repayment Agreement as per Subsection 7.14 of these Terms and Conditions will not be retroactive and will come into force on the day that the amendment is signed. The Parties recognize that any interest benefit received as a result of Paragraph 6.1.a of these Terms and Conditions before the coming into force of the amendment does not need to be reimbursed.
- 7.16. All parties herein agree that should there be any discrepancies between this Repayment Agreement and the AMPA and its regulations, the AMPA and its regulations will supersede this Repayment Agreement.
- 7.17. The Producer agrees that AAFC on behalf of the Minister may contact them for the purpose of evaluating the program.
- 7.18. If the Producer misrepresents information and/or fails to provide information that may be deemed important for the verification of the advance Application, repayment of the advance, or payment of program penalties, all benefits under the APP may be forfeited, and the Producer may be subject an APP ineligibility period of five (5) years, or a period agreed to by the Administrator and the Minister, exclusion from the APP and/or other Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada programs, and prosecution.
- 7.19. An appeal process is in place for cases where the Application is rejected. The appeal will be reviewed by knowledgeable program staff who did not participate in the initial decision to reject the Application. The appeal process concerns only program eligibility. Producers will not be able to appeal the advance amount(s) it is determined that they are eligible to receive under the program.
- 7.20 Where the Administrator has submitted the Producer's file to AAFC for payment by the Minister under the guarantee and where AAFC has recovered the outstanding debt from the Producer in full or in part through a compromise settlement, and where there are still Default Management Fees owing to the Administrator by the Producer, the Administrator reserves the right to continue to pursue the repayment of these Default Management Fees from the Producer.

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the Agriculture Marketing Programs Act. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Privacy Act and Access to Information Act. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacyvieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).





Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada Advance Payments

Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -**IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS**

Program

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) - GREENHOUSE **APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT**

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

	SECOND (2 ND) INSTALLMENT)	FO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS - IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS
Pr	oducer Name:	APP ID:
IN	STRUCTIONS	
✓	Use this application for the <u>SECON</u> other than Livestock using Agrilns	ID INSTALLMENT of advances on Agricultural Products that are In Production urance, AgriStability, ASRA, and/or Global Ag Risk Solutions as security.
Ad	Ivances in Installments	
✓ ✓	when submitting the Seeded Acreage Report(s) (Sections 2.0 to 2.8 of the Application) was for t	gricultural Product(s) is in storage, the Producer must complete the Post-Production Report form below
Se	curity	
* * * *	<u>only AgriStability</u> , only Sections 2.10, <u>only l'Assurance stabilisation des rev</u> <u>only Global Ag Risk Solutions</u> , only S If the producer chooses to use <u>more than one p</u> BRM Programs (2.12 to 2.13), as well as section The Producer must first use their PI coverage to Concerning PI, under Section 2.12, the Producer	Sections 2.10 to 2.12 and 2.17 of this Application need to be completed; or y, 2.11, 2.13 and 2.17 of this Application need to be completed; or <u>yenus agricoles (ASRA)</u> , only Sections 2.10, 2.11, 2.14 and 2.17 of this Application need to be completed; or Section 2.10, 2.11, 2.16 and 2.17 of this Application need to be completed. <u>program</u> to secure the Advance, Sections 2.10 and 2.11 and the Sections that pertain to the relevant Eligible ons 2.15, 2.16 and 2.17 of this form need to be completed. o guarantee an Advance before using their AgriStability coverage or coverage from another program. cer must indicate the insured value for each Agricultural Product or for the basket of Agricultural Products on of the Advance based on the anticipated production, will determine the maximum Eligible Advance amount.
Ge	eneral	
~	Complete Section 2.10 using the Advance Rate Product in storage is sufficient to cover the valu	es in effect at the time of the Seeded Acreage Report in order to confirm that the value of the Agricultural ue of the outstanding Advance.
✓ ✓ ✓	Years and amounts issued to Related Producer The interest-free Advances are limited to the first interest-free amounts issued to the Producer ar	rst one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000) issued per Program Year and will be limited by other

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the Agriculture Marketing Programs Act. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Privacy Act and Access to Information Act. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacy-vieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).



Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada

Advance Payments Program

Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada

Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -**IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS**

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) - GREENHOUSE **APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT**

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

CALCULAT	ION OF M	AXIMUN	I - AGRIII	NSU	RANCE								
2.10 AGRICULT PRODUCT INFORMAT		BASE	LIGIBLE D ON AN UCTION			2.12	ELIGIBL	ΕAΙ	DVA	ANCE BASED ON PRODUCTION INSURANCE			
	Advance	ba	Advance sed on the	PI	Contract No).		(C)					
Agricultural Product	ricultural Rate per Quantit Unit of Production				In	sured Value	•	Maximum Eligible Advance per Product (lesser of A or B)					
PI Coverage p	er Product (s	single cov	erage inclu	ding	only one pro	oduct)							
	\$			\$		\$			\$				
	\$			\$		\$			\$				
	\$			\$		\$			\$				
	L		Sub-total	A1	\$	B1	\$		C 1	Total of (C) for all Products \$			
PI Coverage p	er Basket of	Crops (si	ngle covera	ige ir	cluding mo	re than	one produc	ct)					
	\$			\$	-		-	-					
	\$			\$		\$							
	\$			\$						Maximum Eligible Advance for all of those Products (lesser of A2 or B2)			
			Sub-total	A	\$	B2	\$		С	(lesser of A2 of B2) \$			
		<u> </u>		2		02		2)	2	Ŷ			
			Total	A	(A1 + A2) \$	В	(B1 + B) \$	2)					
	N	laximum	Eligible Adv	/ance	e through PI	(total o	of C1 + C2)	D	\$				
2.13 CALC	JLATION (OF MAX	IMUM - A	GRI	STABILIT	Y							
INSTRUCTIO						Agrift	ability ID:						
INSTRUCTIO	N3					Agrist	ability ID:						
• Fii Or Ap • • V • If the	hty the Enrolm polication. For Olymp remaining the Allowa If the Prod for the yea Where the Prod	Margin wi ent Notice ic Average three year ble Expen- ucer does irs provide ducer ende s received	th Allowable go to Section calculation s. Remove the ses for the minot have five d. s up with a minot any interim	<u>e Expr</u> on 2.2 s, ren he Al emair e yea legati paym	enses go to \$ 13.2 to calcul nove the high lowable Expension ning three years of Program ve AgriStabilition nents for the a	ate the nest and enses fo ars. n Year ity Refe	Reference M d lowest Prop or the corres Margins and erence Margi	/largir gram pondi Allov n, go	n and Year ng h vable to Se	n 2.13.3 of the Application; or d Allowable Expenses, then to Section 2.13.3 of the r Margins prior to averaging the Program Year Margins for the ighest and lowest Program Year Margin years and average e Expenses, calculate the averages based on the information ection 2.13.4. anticipated ASRA payments, they must be deducted from the			
										rketing Programs Act. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will r under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business			

be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Personal information Protection and Electronic Documents Act* (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisduction. Any personal ana/or ousness information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Privacy Act* and *Access to Information Act*. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacy-vieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).



Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada A

Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada

Programme de paiements anticipés

PART 2C: Advance INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) – GREENHOUSE APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

2.13.1 Prod	2.13.1 Producer's Reference Margin — if Provided by the AgriStability Administrator											
	Ag	riSt	ability	Ref	erence M	largin (if n	not	know	n enter \$0.00)	Ε	\$	\$
AgriStability Allowable Expenses										F	\$	\$
2.13.2 Calc	ulations when	Est	imatin	g Aç	griStabilit	y Covera	ge f	from t	he Producer's	Enro	oln	nent Notice
and Allo	AgriStability Reference Margin and Allowable Expenses Calculation Calculate using the Olympic Average (exclude the High and Low PYM and corresponding AE years)											Average (\$)
Program	Year Margin (I	PYM)	\$		\$			\$	Е		\$
Allowab	ole Expenses (AE)		\$		\$			\$	F		\$
2.13.3 Use 1	this calculation	n if t	the Re	fere	nce Marg	jin (E) is F	Pos	itive (<u>greater than 0</u>)			
	Estimate	Agri	Stabil	ity P	ositive N	largin Co	vera	age	E x 49%	G	:	\$
	Estimate A	gri	Stabili	ty No	egative N	largin Co	vera	age	F x 70%	н	:	\$
		То	tal Est	imat	e AgriSt	ability Co	vera	age	G + H	Ι	Ş	\$
Ag	riStability Cov	vera	ge Lim	nit U	sed to Ca			APP nce	(<u>greater</u> of E or I)	J	ŝ	\$
2.13.4 Use 1	this calculation	n if 1	the Re	fere	nce Marg	jin (E) is N	leg	ative	(<u>less than 0</u>)			
	Calculated	Pro	ducer	's No	egative N	largin Co	vera	age	E+F	κ	:	\$
Ag	riStability Cov	era	ge Lim	it U	sed to Ca			APP nce	K x 70%	J	:	\$
2.13.5 Refe	rence Margin A	Adju	istmer	ts								
А	griStability Int	erin	n Payn	nent	s Receiv	ed To-Dat	te (i	if non	e enter \$0.00)	L	:	\$
Anticipate	ed ASRA Payn	nent	ts Duri	ng t	he Progr	am Year (Qu	ebec	Only) (if none enter \$0.00)	М	:	\$
Maximum	AgriStability S	ecu	rity Av	/aila	ble to Se	cure an A	PP	Adva	nce J – L – M	Ν	:	\$
			Maxir	num	ı Eligible	APP Adv	and	ce (<u>les</u>	<u>sser</u> of J or N)	Ρ	\$	5
	CULATION O	FΜ	AXIM	UM	- L'ASS	URANCE	S	TABI	LISATION DE	S R	E١	VENUS AGRICOLES (ASRA) – QUÉBEC ONLY
ASRA PIN												
If the Producer participa tes in	Stabilized income	x	100	x	Qua ntity	Units of measu re	-		RA Payments ceived to-date	=	=	Maximum ASRA Security Available
ASRA and AgriStabi lity	\$	X	%					\$		c	ຊ	\$
If the Producer participa tes in	Stabilized income	x	60 %	x	Qua ntity	Units of measu re	-		RA Payments ceived to-date	=	=	Maximum ASRA Security Available
ASRA ONLY	\$							\$		F	२	\$
	security availal	ble t	hroug	h As	SRA (P o				participation of n AgriStability)		5	\$
				Ма	ximum E				esser of A or S)		г	\$

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the *Agriculture Marketing Programs Act*. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act* (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Privacy Act* and *Access to Information Act*. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC.Privacy-vieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).



PART 2C: Advance INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS -IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) – GREENHOUSE APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada

Programme de paiements anticipés

2.15 CALC	ULATION OF	MAXIMUM - US	SING 2 PROGR	AMS	5 ТО	SEC	URE	E THE ADVANCE
	Maximum s	ecurity available th	rough PI and Agri	Stabi	lity (E	3+P)	U	\$
Мах	kimum security a	vailable through P	I and ASRA – Qué	3+T)	V	\$		
Maximun	n security availa	ble through AgriSt	ability and ASRA -	only P+T)	w	\$		
	Maximum I	Eligible Advance is	the lesser of A or	r of (L			Х	\$
2.16 CALC	ULATION OF	MAXIMUM - GI	LOBAL AG RIS	SK S	OLU	ΓΙΟΝ	S (G	GARS) COST PRODUCTION INSURANCE
GARS Contract No.		Policy Effective Date		piry				
		Enter Value of GAF	RS Insurance Cont	ract	Υ			
	Maximum E	ligible Advance Is	sued (lesser of A c	or Y)	Ζ			
2.17 MAXI	MUM ELIGIBL	E ADVANCE						
Agricultur ✓ This insta	al Product and it	applied to the deficit	. Failing this, the Pr n the recalculated E rom any other Admi	oduce Eligible inistra	er will I e Adva ator(s).	be declance, l	lared i	or, if eligible, make application for an Advance on another eligible I in default. the first (1 st) installment and less any other Advances issued to the
			Enter Maximum I				_	
	-	INT ISSUED UNDER	-		-		-	
	Total of Adv	ances issued by ot	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	· · · ·	<u> </u>		-	
						ANCE	=	
2.17.1 ADVA		TED BY PRODU	CER – SECOND	(2 ND)				\$
I declare that I I declare that t	l have completed he above informa	tion is true and accu	rate at the time of co	omple	tion a	nd agre	e to r	Repayment Agreement. repay the Administrator any difference, where applicable, as stated Repayment Agreement.
Signature of P	Producer	_		Date	(YYY	Y-MM-	DD)	
	ANCE ISSUED	BY ADMINISTRA	TOR – SECOND				,	\$
I declare havin to ensure, to the	ng taken all neces he best of my abi	sary steps, in accord lities, that the curren	ance with the AMPA t application by the	4, its R Produ	tegula licer is	tions, t accur	he Ad ate an	dvance Guarantee Agreement, and APP Administration Guidelines, and complete before granting the abovementioned Advance.

Signature of Administrator

Date (YYYY-MM-DD)

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the *Agriculture Marketing Programs Act*. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act* (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Privacy Act* and *Access to Information Act*. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Programs Act. Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).



Program



PART 2C: ADVANC

IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS

Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada

Programme de paiements anticipés

Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada

Program

dvance Payments

SSFPA 2022-2023 Advance Payments Program (APP) - GREENHOUSE **APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT**

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED 2.0 APPLICATION: ADVANCE INFO & TERMS AND CONDITIONS - POST-PRODUCTION (FROM IN-PRODUCTION) Producer Name: APP ID: INSTRUCTIONS Use this application as the Post-Production Form for advances on Storable Agricultural Products other than Livestock that have been harvested and are in storage.

Post Production Report

- A Post-Production Report must be completed by October 31, 2023 for any Producer who has an outstanding In Production Advance under the APP. 1
- This must be completed whether or not the Producer is requesting a Post-Production Advance. An inspection of the Producer's Agricultural Product(s) shall be performed by the Administrator to ensure that there is sufficient Agricultural Product(s) in storage to secure any outstanding Advance amounts.

Multi-Peril Insurance

- The Producer must confirm that they have multi-peril insurance on their farming operation which includes coverage for the entirety of the Agricultural Product(s) they have in storage.
- Where the Agricultural Product(s) is stored off-farm at commercial storage facility, the Producer must confirm that the commercial storage company has such insurance.
- This insurance coverage must be in effect until the Advance taken under this Repayment Agreement is fully repaid.
- At a minimum, confirmation may be obtained through signing of the declaration.

General

- Complete Section 2.19 using the Advance Rates in effect at the time of the Post-Production Report in order to confirm that the value of the Agricultural Product(s) in storage is sufficient to cover the value of the outstanding Advance.
- The Producer must not have more than one million dollars (\$1,000,000) in outstanding Advances, including as a result of the overlap between Program Years and amounts issued to Related Producers.
- The interest-free Advances are limited to the first one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000) issued per Program Year and will be limited by other interestfree amounts issued to the Producer and/or other Related Producers.
- Advance amounts issued above the first one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000) issued in a Program Year shall be interest-bearing.

2.18 AGRICULTURAL PRODUCT LOCATION

Insert Agricultural Product location such as address or legal description of the land. Please attach additional sheets if necessary.

2.19 ELIGIBLE ADVANCE BASED ON AGRICULTURAL PRODUCT INVENTORY

Agricultural Product	Quantity of Agricultural Product in Storage	Unit of Measure		Advance Rate at time of Post-Production			Total
			Х	\$	=	\$	
				\$		\$	
				\$		\$	
				\$		\$	
				Maximum Eligible Advan	ce (\$)	Α	\$
	Total amount	of Production Ad	vano	e Issued (1 st and 2 nd installn	nents)	В	\$
2 10 1 DECLIEST FOR DOST DOC							

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the Agriculture Marketing Programs Act. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the Privacy Act and Access to Information Act. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC. Privacy-vieprivee. AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).



Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada

PART 2C: ADVANC

Program

Agriculture et Agroalimentaire Canada Advance Payments Programme de

paiements anticipés

PROTECTED "A" ONCE COMPLETED

IN-PRODUCTION PRODUCTS

SSFPA 2022-2023 ADVANCE PAYMENTS PROGRAM (APP) - GREENHOUSE **APPLICATION & REPAYMENT AGREEMENT**

and	" is less than "B" and the difference is equal to or higher than \$10,000 or 10% of B (whichever is greater), the Producer is in an overpayment situation has thirty (30) calendar days to repay the difference or, if eligible, make an application for an Advance on another eligible Agricultural Product and e the proceeds applied to the deficit. Failing this, the Producer will be declared in default.
✓ If "A'	" is greater than "B" then the Producer may request an additional Advance up to the Maximum Eligible Advance by checking the appropriate box below.
	I do not wish to receive an additional Advance.
	I wish to receive an additional Advance of \$
	I have completed, signed and attached a new Priority Agreement for the amount indicated above.
	This request is based on the Agricultural Product I have in inventory and I will keep the Agricultural Product adequately stored to ensure it remains in marketable condition until disposed of in accordance with the Terms and Conditions of the Repayment Agreement I have entered into under the APP.
	I declare that I have multi-peril insurance on my farming operation which provides coverage for the entirety of the Agricultural Product(s) I have in storage, or, where the Agricultural Product is stored off-farm at commercial storage facility, that I have confirmed that the commercial storage company has such insurance, and that this insurance coverage will be in effect until the Advance taken under this Repayment Agreement is fully repaid.
	I declare having completed and signed an Advance Payments Program Application and Repayment Agreement.
	I declare that the above information is true and accurate at the time of completion and agree to repay the Administrator any difference, where applicable, as stated above.
	I agree to comply with all of the terms and conditions included in this Application form and Repayment Agreement.
	Signature of the Producer Date(YYY-MM-DD)
	OST PRODUCTION INSTALLMENT ISSUED BY ADMINISTRATOR \$
Guideline	having taken all necessary steps, in accordance with the AMPA, its Regulations, the Advance Guarantee Agreement, and APP Administration es, to ensure, to the best of my abilities, that the current application by the Producer is accurate and complete before granting the entioned Advance.
Signature	e of the Administrator Date(YYYY-MM-DD)

The personal and/or business information submitted on this form is collected under the authority of Section 10 of the *Agriculture Marketing Programs Act*. Any personal information collected by the Administrator will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act* (PIPEDA) or under legislation applicable within their jurisdiction. Any personal and/or business information may be disclosed to Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada (AAFC) and will be used to administer the program in accordance with the *Privacy Act* and *Access to Information Act*. The information may be used for the purposes consented to in the Declaration. Individuals have the right to request access to and correction of their personal information. Should you have any questions concerning your information and Privacy, please contact: Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada's Access to Information and Privacy Director, Floor 10, 1341 Baseline Road, Tower 7, Ottawa ON K1A 0C5 or by email at AAFC. Privacy-vieprivee.AAC@AGR.GC.CA and reference AAFC's personal information bank Agricultural Marketing Programs Act: Advance Payments Program, PPU 140. (2022).